
















































DATE: September 7, 2022 
TO: Shepherdstown Town Council 
FROM: Chris Stroech, Councilperson & Public Works Committee Member 
RE: Garbage and Recycling Rates – Proposed Rate Increases 

Proposed Rate Increases: 

At a special meeting held July 15, 2022, the Public Works Committee unanimously voted 
to recommend to Council that all garbage and recycling rates1 be increased 10% effective upon 
passage (estimated Jan., 2023) for a one-year period, with proposed 10% increases for the 
following six years, said proposed increases to be reviewed annually. 

Based upon the current rates, these proposed increases are estimated as follows: 

Current 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 
Residential $18.27 20.10 22.11 24.32 26.75 29.42 32.37 35.60 

Light Com - Office 18.27 20.10 22.11 24.32 26.75 29.42 32.37 35.60 
Light Com - Other 36.55 40.21 44.23 48.65 53.51 58.86 64.75 71.23 
Heavy Commercial 182.62 200.88 220.97 243.07 267.37 294.11 323.52 355.87 

Justifications for Proposed Rate Increases: 

The Committee considered varying factors and carefully deliberated before 
recommending the proposed rate increases.  These factors include: 

*Garbage and recycling rates have not been increased since 2016;

*Due to increasing demand and rising costs, the garbage and recycling services 
are currently operating on an annual deficit of $100,000.00.  Concerns regarding 
inflation and long-term strategic planning considerations demand that this fiscal 
gap should be closed as soon as possible;

*The rates for Apple Valley Waste, the county’s private service provider, are 
higher.  For example, residential garbage and recycling service with only one 
pick-up2 per week is currently $37.72 per month;

*The Committee recognizes the financial impact of these rate increases and 
decided to propose smaller incremental rate increases over a longer term, rather 
than an immediate or short-term increase.

1 Recycling rates are included in the garbage rates. 
2 Shepherdstown offers two residential garbage pick-ups per week. 
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